
 

May 14, 2019 
 
Mr. Eric D. Campbell 
City Manager, City of Harrisonburg 
c/o Brian Shull, Economic Development Director 
409 South Main Street 
Harrisonburg, VA 22801 
 
Dear Mr. Campbell, 
 
Thank you for your participation in leading the region’s economic future through the City of 
Harrisonburg’s contribution to the Shenandoah Valley Partnership (SVP).  

The City of Harrisonburg’s current appointed SVP Board of Director is Mr. Brian Shull. We value 
Mr. Shull’s experience, knowledge and insight on the Board as we continue to lead the growth and 
progress of economic development activity in the Shenandoah Valley.  

Mr. Shull’s current term on the SVP Board of Directors expires on June 30, 2019. Based on the 
approved stagger of terms at the July 2018 Board of Directors meeting, the SVP Board will 
consider a reappointment of his term for a 3-year period to expire June 30, 2022. Mr. Shull can 
return to the Board again, but only after a break in service.  
 
All Directors of the Board are expected to participate in the activities of the SVP, including Connect 
Events, Economic Development Forums and quarterly Board of Director Meetings. We also 
encourage Directors of the Board to support the Investor Relations Program by connecting 
referrals to SVP staff and inviting prospective investors to SVP events. We value the City of 
Harrisonburg’s representation on our Board and appreciate your appointment of a member who 
has the capacity to devote time and attention to these commitments. Please let us know if that 
representation will remain with Mr. Shull. 
 
We request the City of Harrisonburg’s response by June 30, 2019 for official reappointment at the 
July 17, 2019 Board of Directors Meeting. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jay A. Langston, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
jlangston@theshenandoahvalley.com | 540.568.3259 


